
HILLSBOROUGH COUNTY NEIGHBORHOOD WATCH ASSOCIATION, INC. 

ANNUAL MEETING – OCTOBER 16, 2018 

  

Meeting called to Order by President Tony Brost at approximately 7:05 p.m.  Quorum was 

established.  The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.  Treasurer Char Molina then led the room in 

Prayer. 

 

As this was the Annual Meeting, members of the HCSO were present and members of the 

Command Squad were introduced and advised of what their role was within the Sheriff’s Office.  

The Sheriff’s Office is gathering donations of food items to deliver to the hurricane victims in 

the Panama City area and advised of locations for drop-off of items and the schedule for 

delivering the items. 

 

There were approximately 50 (?) community members present for the meeting. 

 

Members present: 

 

Tony Brost, Pres. 

Greg Jeffries, VP 

Char Molina, Treas.  

Rolf Garvens 

Julie McDaniel 

Jim Cummings 

Chris Cook  

 

Treasurer’s Report 

 

Balance as of 10/16/18 - $6,160.47.  There are some dues received that have not been deposited 

and the cost of the dinner will need to be paid out of this amount. 

 

Motion to approve treasurer’s report by Gwen Twiler, seconded by Esther Evans.  Unanimous 

approval. 

Meeting Agenda 
 

Appointment of Secretary – Julie McDaniel was nominated and the appointment was moved by 

Char Molina and seconded by Greg Jeffries.  Unanimous approval. 

 

Guest Speaker – The guest speaker was Chris Cook, who presented a slide presentation 

regarding Cyber Security/Identify Theft, what risks are out there as well as steps you can do to 

protect yourself from being targeted.  The presentation was well received and provided helpful 

information to those in attendance. 

 

Executive Election for President and Treasurer - President Brost brought up for reelection the 

President and Treasurer positions.  President Brost was nominated to remain in his position as 



President and Char Molina was nominated to remain as Treasurer.  Bob Donahue moved to 

approve the appointments and Lorraine Snider seconded the motion.  Unanimous approval. 

 

There were numerous items donated by the Sheriff’s Office for drawing door prizes and all 

present were given prizes.  The decision was made that the large item donated, a Ring Doorbell 

System, would be used as the raffle item. 

 

Deputy Allison Miller is in charge of the Voluntary Citizen Patrol and advised the members 

present of volunteer opportunities available to assist the Sheriff’s Office, including traffic 

accident, as well as volunteering at polling locations. 

 

At approximately 8:30 a motion was made by Char Molina to adjourn and seconded by Julie 

McDaniel.  Unanimous approval. 

 


